Present Katherine M. Ring, John J. Jones.

Selectmen met at 7:30 to sign checks, letter to the elderly losing their exemptions due to not residing on property, Note for tax collector.

A building permit for L. Edmunds was signed as they changed the design to cover the distance from the road.

Sign permit for the bank was found unnecessary since the letters are to be attached to the building. Fee to be returned along with permit application. Returned 5-1/12 Ems.

Building permit from Chris Joseph for a pig pen was also found to be unnecessary and his permit and fee will be returned. Returned 3-/17 8hd. Elderly exemption for Raymond Simek was signed.

John Jones was to be spokeman for the selectmen with questions on the building permit for Eric Tenney.

Sewer note was signed.

Selectmen approved of secretarys' date for vacation.

Brian Brown, police chief spoke about using Larry Ashford in place of Steve Downey. Larry had been sworn in and Brian will check for value of dates. He may have to be sworn in again since it is at least a year and a half since originally sworn in. Brian has ordered the paint for the cross walk. Now he can just wait for the dry weather, joining the crowd.

Readings of last weeks minutes was dismissed and minutes accepted as is.

Mr. & Mrs. V. Woods asked if they could sub-divide their property. J.Jones will look into it. They would also like to have meters on the trailor as well as the camp. K. Ring agreed to notify the water commissioners.

Jane Hill, overseer of the poor was in with a problem. Mother and three children were at Jane's house and not sure if they could get back into ther rooms. (apartment she shares with others) Lloyd was called and calles were made to try to locate an apartment. No luck! Jane was to tell the family to try to get back into apartment. K.Ring told Jane to check with Keene Welfare in the morning to see what can be done and where people could be housed in emergency situations.

K. Ring called Mr. Hugron and asked when the town can expect to see taxes paid. No taxes paid since 81.

Janice Boatright spoke to the selectmen about different tax laws. Request for abatement to cover interest charges of one day which were missed. Selectmen agreed to this since it is a small amount and not worth time and postage.

A letter is to be sent to the BOA stating that the selectmen denied a building permit to the Goodell Co. with advise of counsel. A variance will be needed.

The bill for the hinges was returned to the firemen at the North

Branch Station by L. MacNeil. K. Ring had been asked why and if it is paid.

Mr. Pleasant of the Recycling Committee is to speak to Mrs Phinney and Evelyn Perry about remaining on the committee along with himself.

Closed up shop 11:35